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Dear Parents,
P.E- New opportunities.

Introduction.

In January, you were invited to share your opinions on the many success of Cathedral School as well as areas, which you felt could be improved. We listened to your feedback and noted that a number of you suggested greater extra-curricular opportunities in P.E. Consequently, in this issue, I want to outline the P.E. curriculum as well as highlight some of the exciting developments we have made recently in P.E, most notably weekly in-school sports specialist and establishing links with Southwark Schools Sports Partnership.

1) P.E. Curriculum.

Physical Education is a statutory part of the curriculum. P.E. is important to improve children’s health and well-being and promote a positive healthy lifelong attitude, particularly given the national problem with obesity. It is also important to improve students’ knowledge of fitness concepts such as cardiovascular fitness, muscular strength, endurance, coordination and flexibility. In addition, P.E can help improve concentration and behaviour within the classroom by providing an appropriate release of energy and providing ‘brain breaks’. 
There are many skills which children develop during their P.E. lessons, such as evaluating and improving performance, developing, selecting and applying skills, tactics and compositional ideas, and improving fitness and health.
During Key Stage 1 pupils build on their natural enthusiasm for movement, using it to explore and learn about their world. They start to work and play with other pupils in pairs and small groups. By watching, listening and experimenting, they develop their skills in movement and coordination, and enjoy expressing and testing themselves in a variety of situations.
During Key Stage 2 pupils enjoy being active and using their creativity and imagination in physical activity. They learn new skills, find out how to use them in different ways, and link them to make actions, phrases and sequences of movement. They enjoy communicating, collaborating and competing with each other. They develop an understanding of how to succeed in different activities and learn how to evaluate and recognise their own success.
Should you want any more specific information regarding exactly what your child is doing during their P.E. lessons then please refer to the class letters on the school website.
2) Weekly in-school sports specialist. 
Since the start of the Summer term, we are fortunate enough to have a qualified sports coach, Elliot Favell, to come and work with children across the school. He is organising games across the Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 playgrounds on Tuesday lunchtimes and is running a key stage two club after school every Tuesday. He is working on improving children’s fitness levels as well as improving their skills in different sports. In addition, Elliot will be working with a different class every half term, leading P.E. lessons throughout the school. Therefore, all children will be able to benefit from his expertise. We are very pleased to welcome him to our Cathedral School team.

3) Southwark Schools Sports Partnership.
I am incredibly pleased to announce that Cathedral School has established links with Southwark Schools Sports Partnership. There are currently around fifty primary schools in Southwark who are affiliated with this scheme. They provide excellent opportunities for young children, including numerous sporting competitions and smaller focused enrichment sessions. Although we are hoping to become a fully affiliated school in September 2012 at the start of the next academic year, there are already many exciting opportunities available until then.
We will be participating in a Key Stage 2 cricket competition against several local schools on Tuesday 22nd May. I was so overwhelmed by the enthusiasm of our pupils and was amazed by the sheer volume of children who volunteered. I regret that we can only take one team or 11 pupils to this particular tournament. However, there are many more sporting events coming up so if your child was not chosen for this team, please do encourage them to continue volunteering for other activities in the future.

Other upcoming events arranged by the Southwark Schools Sports Partnership, which I will be organising, are a Key Stage 2 tennis tournament on June 14th and a Years 3 and 4 Olympic festival on Friday 29th June. If your child is interested in representing their school in a sports team then please do encourage them to take part. Watch this space for updates on other future sporting competitions!

4) Cathedral School’s Olympics.

In school, we are very excited by the approaching Olympics and Paralympics. In class we have been learning about the values of the games and how we can apply them to our lives to achieve our very best. 
We are also getting ready to host our own Cathedral Olympics. Our Sports themed week will take place during the week commencing Monday 25th June. Key Stage 1’s sports day will be on Tuesday 26th June and Key Stage 2’s sports day will be on Wednesday 27th June. More details to follow. We hope to see as many of your there as possible!
Mini Olympics

We have been approached by Bankside Open Trust to take part in their Mini Olympics event on the Marlborough Playground.   Cathedral School will be competing on 2nd and 3rd July – more details to follow.

Conclusion.

I hope that you can see the new, exciting opportunities which are available to your child. We are committed to providing the best possible sporting opportunities and in doing so are equipping pupils to make positive healthy lifelong choices. And, who knows, perhaps a member of Cathedral School might be part of the Olympics in 2024! 
If you have any queries or suggestions about P.E. in school, then please do not hesitate to contact me via the school office.

Best wishes,

Miss Watts.

P.E. coordinator.

International Evening

International Evening will be held on the evening of Friday 25th May. More details to follow.
Cake Sale

Parent Forum will be holding a cake sale in the school hall, 24th May at 3.15 to raise funds for the school fete.

School Fete

We would like to inform all parents/guardians that this year’s summer fete will be held on Thursday 21st June from 2:30-4:30pm in the Junior Playground (the blue cage).  As we are celebrating the Queens Diamond Jubilee this year, this will be our theme for the summer fete.  We will be holding a royal/pearly parade and will invite all children who wish to participate in making an item of clothing, head piece, bag etc representing this theme. We are pleased to announce that this will be judged by the Pearly King & Queen of East London who will be attending the event.

We would be delighted if all the parents/guardians at Cathedral School could kindly make any donation of unwanted gifts, books, tombola items, uniform, homemade cakes for the cake stall etc and could bring along or drop off items on a Monday or Friday morning and or afternoon where Denise and Nicola (parents in yr1) will be waiting with their car to collect any items donated starting from Monday 14th May. 

Please contact Nicola or Denise through their emails with regards to cakes advising them if you are able to bake something for the fete.  Nicola – n-murrell@sky.com  Denise – dennis65@fsmail.net                 

Nursery

Lily Barnes-O’Connell and Thomas Jeckells were both able to discuss their experience of going to church and used some lovely words to describe how it makes them feel.  They talked about what they do at church, and how church is different from their own homes.

Reception

Well done to all of Reception for a wonderful trip to the Cathedral last week.  Your behaviour was outstanding and personal reflections on what you could hear, smell and see were very thoughtful.  

Year 1

Evelyn Burrows and Joseph Bulbrook have been working hard on their religious studies this term. They have a good solid understanding of the biblical story of Joseph and are always keen to participate in class activities.  Keep up the fantastic work.

Year 2

Ruby James and Destiny Sonubi understand why baptism is important to Christians.  Ruby can explain how and why a priest uses the font to baptise people.  Destiny can discuss the role Godparents have and say why their promises are special.  

Year 3

Eleanor Lee and Imtyiaz Ahmed wrote very thoughtful prayers for the service at Southwark Cathedral based on the idea of Olympians and Christians preparing for being part of the race for life.

Year 4

Rose Siderfin-Cockett and Obiora Ileka have produced some incredibly mature and thoughtful work on peace.  They can say what peace means to them and where they feel most at peace.  They always give great contributions during discussions in RE.

Year 5

Priscilla Ansah-Asamoah and Rachel Osungbesan are very reflective during RE sessions.  They are able to understand the different reasons why people pray and what it is important to think about when asking God for something.

Year 6

Elle-Maria Alghali and Ayo Alake are both able to ask their own questions about faith and compare other religions with their own.  They are increasing their knowledge about Pentecost.

Class Attendance

Nursery – 90%
Reception – 92%
Year 1 – 94%
Year 2 – 97% (
Year 3 – 95%
Year 4 – 99% (
Year 5 – 99% (
Year 6 – 97%(
